
 The State of New Hampshire  
Department of Environmental Services 

 
Robert R. Scott, Commissioner 

www.des.nh.gov 
29 Hazen Drive • PO Box 95 • Concord, NH 03302-0095 

(603) 271-3503 • Fax: 271-2867 • TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964 

July 27, 2023 

John Gay, Engineer 
Casella Waste Systems, Inc. 
1855 Route 100 
Hyde Park, VT 05655 

Re:  Permit Application Request for Additional Information 
Granite State Landfill, 104 Douglas Drive, Dalton, New Hampshire 
Facility Identification #3300700106; Application #23-0114 

Dear Mr. Gay: 

The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, Air Resources Division (NHDES) is reviewing the application 
filed June 29, 2023, for the facility referenced above. NHDES has determined that additional information is required to 
deem the application complete, as described below. In accordance with the New Hampshire Code of Administrative 
Rules Env-A 607.06(a), Temporary Permit Application Deficiencies, a written response to this request is required within 
30 days of this notification. 

The following is the list of matters NHDES requests that Granite State Landfill address: 

1. In accordance with Env-A 1703.01(a), Form ARD-1, General Facility Information, page 6 of the ARD-1 form, #17 
Certification box must be checked. This indicates to NHDES that the applicant has right, title, or interest in the 
property, is authorized to submit the application on behalf of Granite State Landfill and certifies the accuracy of 
the information contained in the application. Please resubmit page 6 of the ARD-1 form by mail, as we require 
an original signature pursuant to Env-A 1703.01(a). 

2. In accordance with Env-A 606.04(b), Responsibility for Conducting Air Pollution Dispersion Modeling Impact 
Analysis, the applicant must submit a report summarizing results of the air pollution dispersion modeling impact 
analysis and all data files necessary to verify the results. Please submit the additional documentation for the air 
pollution dispersion modeling impact analysis. If you have questions related to air pollution dispersion modeling, 
please contact David Healy at (603) 271-0871 or via email at david.s.healy@des.nh.gov. 

3. In accordance with Env-A 621.07, Public Access to Information, the applicant must submit two copies of the 
permit application. Env-A 621.07 requires that NHDES transmit a copy of an application for an air permit to the 
municipality in which the facility is or is proposed to be located. Please submit an additional copy of the 
application, including two copies of (1) and (2) above. 

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Sheila Rydel of the Air Resources Division, Permitting 
and Environmental Health Bureau at (603) 271-0905 or via email at sheila.s.rydel@des.nh.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

Todd A. Moore 
Air Permit Programs Manager 
Permitting and Environmental Health Bureau 

By certified mail # 7017 1450 0000 1333 7855 

ec: Kevin Roy, Granite State Landfill, LLC 
Heather Little, Sanborn, Head & Associates, Inc. 


		2023-07-26T14:24:53-0400
	Todd A. Moore




